REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, stated yesterday evening Interim Fire Chief, LIloyd Green,
Fire Training Officer, Gary Williams, herself and Commissioner Scott Orenstein went to
visit a station within the fire department. The visit went very well and due to the storm,
they were able to see the firefighters in action. Mrs. Dukes stated Monday night they will
be meeting at the Fire Station Headquarters at 6:00 p.m. Commissioner Orenstein stated
he appreciated the opportunity to visit the station and this is another case of dedicated
people committed to our community. Mrs. Dukes further stated Lowndes County Fire
Rescue, 911 and Public Works were also working during the storm, with six locations with
trees across the road. Mrs. Dukes mentioned a two story house on Cat Creek Road that
has been an eyesore for two years and the Lowndes County Code Enforcement
Department notified her that the house has been demolished. Mrs. Dukes additionally
stated that in the near future, Kevin Beals, Human Resources Director, will have
information regarding flu shots and the locations/times available to receive a flu shot.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD

Reverend J.D. Martin, 1408 East Park Avenue, addressed the commission related to the
group he's been involved with for the past five years, Citizens Against Violence Ministry.
Reverend Martin requested a letter of support from the commission.

ADJOURMENT
Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Evans
second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular session at 6:01 p.m.



